
DEAR PARENTS AND CAREGIVERS 

NGĀ MIHI NUI KI A KOUTOU KATOA. GREETINGS TO 
YOU ALL 
We all enjoyed the three-day weekend with lots on around 
Cromwell for locals and visitors. Our School Chess Team 
had an extra busy weekend, as they competed in the NZ 
Chess Nationals online. Despite the disadvantage of 
having no local competition, our students competed in 
school team events on Saturday and the individual 
championship on Sunday. They played nine games against 
students who qualified for the NZ Nationals through 
regional tournaments. Our best performing individual was 
Oscar S who finished a respectable 10th in the Junior 
Competition with 4 wins and a draw. Our team of Donald 
M, Oscar S, Tully R, Koby G and Ashton R finished 8th 
overall in the Junior Teams Competition. Congratulations 
to all our boys for their impressive results in a national 
competition. Thanks also to Jayne Fitzgerald for 
coordinating this opportunity. 
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REMINDERS 

 Fri 30 Oct, H1&2 

Clip’n’Climb trip 

 Fri 30 Oct, Whole School 

Assembly, 11.30am College 
Auditorium 

 Fri 30 Oct, SOK’s 

Halloween Disco 

 Mon 2 Nov, SOK’s meeting, 

7.30pm in Staffroom 

 Tues 3 Nov, Ako Cafe 

 Wed 4 Nov, Dunstan Zone 

Triathlon, Cromwell — 
Year 5-6 

 Thur 5 Nov, Sausage Sizzle 



 
This year we have had a schoolwide focus on the concept of sustainability for class 
inquiries. This has involved some amazing learning for the students and actions 
that have followed have made a real difference in our school grounds. We are 
hoping to undertake an Enviro School Reflection process before the end of this year 
that will involve both student and teacher reflections based on our year’s learning. 
Special thanks to Hayley Joyce, Barbara Caughey and Claire Lincoln, our 
Enviroschool Team, and our wonderful Enviro Group who are very strongly 
committed to ensuring that we are “living and breathing” our Enviroschool 
Principles. 
  

The local schools’ touch competition has been very popular again this year with 
over 170 players from the three schools registered for this Years 4-8 competition. 
Games are played every Wednesday after school. We have approximately 70 
students playing in mixed teams with Goldfields Primary School players.  
 
 

ASSEMBLY FRIDAY 30TH OCTOBER 
11:30 am in the Cromwell College Auditorium with Kārearea 2.  The school Kapa 
Haka Group will perform their routine that will feature in the Online Murihiku 
Polyfest screening on Tuesday 3rd November at 12:45pm. The performance can be 
viewed on Facebook Miharo Murihiku. 
 
 

STUDENT COUNCIL NEWS 
The Student Councillors have enjoyed being “wellbeing warriors” in the playground 
at lunchtime every Monday. Councillors have been out and about the school playing 
the new outdoor games they have purchased with funds raised during this year. 
These games include Finska, Skittles, Connect 4 and Cornhole. The council will also 
organise a “Cans for Carols Festival” near the end of the year to support the 
Cromwell Food Bank. 
 
 

PARENT ICT WORKSHOPS TUESDAY 24TH NOVEMBER 
Two sessions available – 3-5pm or 5:30-7:30pm 
Mark this date on your Term Planner, as this is an opportunity not to be missed. 
We are offering a free workshop for parents delivered by our school Digital 
Technology Facilitator from UTB (Using Technology Better). This will cover 
anything parents w ant to learn about, plus share som e tips and tr icks 
about the huge range of tools available in the Google Suite.  Please register your 
interest and include anything you would like to learn about at 
admin@cromprimary.school.nz. Kids are welcome to come along and play in the 
grounds during the workshops. If it is cold, we will provide a movie or indoor 
games. 
 
 

KĀHUI AKO ICT LEAD TEAM TRIP TO DUNEDIN 
Tomorrow our ICT Lead Team is travelling to Dunedin to visit the Hills ICT Cluster 
(Kaikorai, Maori Hill, Wakari, Halfway Bush & Balmacewen Intermediate schools). 
This cluster also received an Otago Community Trust Innovations Project Grant of 
over $300,000 which has enabled them to develop a Project Based Learning 
approach placing the emphasis on students working on real-world problems that 
have an impact on their own communities.  
Some of their students have tackled some of the challenges the new Dunedin Public 
Hospital project faced using augmented and virtual reality, App development, 
robotics, room designs and health and wellbeing solutions. Jayne Fitzgerald & 
Louise Haig will join teachers from both Goldfields Primary and Cromwell College 

mailto:admin@cromprimary.school.nz


for this trip being hosted by Hatch Education PBL Specialist and Director Philippa 
Dick. Hopefully the team will return to Cromwell with some innovative, “blue sky” 
thinking to stimulate possible next steps for our ICT cluster to pursue in the future. 

SCHOOL PROPERTY PROJECT – ROOMS 1 & 2 MODERNISATION 
We have been advised that work on site is expected to start on Monday 16th 
November. Please read the following site safety plans, as it will affect how you 
access the school for the duration of the project (November 2020 – March 2021) 
 Staff carpark will be closed with no access to anyone. It will be completely fenced 

off. 
 You will not be able to use the path to the Junior Block beyond the staffroom. 

Please head to the Junior Block via the tennis courts. 
 Access to the School Office from the Junior Block will be via the netball courts, 

as the path that runs between Rooms 1 & 2 and the courts will be fenced off.  
 You will be able to enter the school from Molyneux Avenue via the path that runs 

along the back of the Junior Block. You will be able to enter the Junior Block 
using the front door nearest the tennis courts, people wanting to head across to 
Ako or Kārearea Hubs will need to use the tennis courts. 

 We will appreciate your support with these changes and know that the end result 
will be another awesome, modern learning environment for our school property 
network.  



JUNIOR CROSS COUNTRY—15 OCTOBER 
 



 



FINANCES 

School Costs will be billed to your child’s account.  A 

statement will be sent out monthly that shows the 

items billed and payments made. 

Please pay by internet banking (03-1735-0004162-000). 

Please put name and what it relates to as the reference 

and/or e-mail Tegan  to advise.  If you are unable to 

pay by internet banking, payment can be made by 

cash or cheque.  Please place  cash/cheque in a named 

envelope and specify what the payment is for on the 

envelope.  The envelope can be given to the classroom 

teacher to come to the office in the purple bag.  If 

dropping the envelope to the office, please put 

envelope in the post-it slot.  We do not have eftpos.   

We have limited cash, so please endeavour to 

pay the exact amount of cash. 

You can pay regular amounts to cover costs e.g 

$5 per week if NE-Y2, $10 per week if Y3&4, 

$15 Y5&6.   

Should you require assistance to meet school costs, 

please contact the principal or Tegan in the office as 

there is assistance that is available. 

SCHOOL 

LUNCHES… 

Heat Ups: 

There will be no 

heat ups until 

further notice. 

Subway 

Tuesday:   

Please order and pay 

online.  Visit 

 www.subwayexpress.co.

nz (you will need to 

register if you haven't 

already) and click on the 

School lunch option.  

Choose Cromwell 

Primary School from the 

drop down list.  Choose 

your sub and then work 

down the list to select or 

deselect cheese, salads 

etc.  On the last page is a 

box where you can make 

additional notes (eg..no 

sauce). The subs ALL 

come with sauce by 

default.  You will have to 

do a separate order and 

payment per child.  At 

this stage you can’t order 

school lunches via the 

app. 

“Kumi’s Sushi at 

Highlands” 

Fridays: 
Vegetarian or Teriyaki 

Chicken, Tuna & Mayo 

—$6 for 6 pieces or $7 

for 8 pieces.  Exact 

money & details in a 

named envelope.  

Please use purple bag 

service. 
 

 

UNIFORM 

New Uniform can be purchased from Tanya at 

Metrografix.  Tanya is in the Metrografix office from 9am 

until 2:45 daily.  If uniform is needed outside this time 

please call and arrange a time that suits.   

E-mail: tanya.metrografix@xtra.co.nz, telephone 03 

4454533, cell: 027 6213582. 

House T-shirts are available for $20 

Highlighter Vests can be purchased for $10 each 

Boys School Socks, lovely quality nice dark navy - 

available in twin packs $9.00 per pack (so $4.50 a 

pair). 

School hats with the house colours ($20) - available 

now. 

Second-Hand can be purchased on-line on the “Cromwell 

Primary School Second-Hand Uniform Buy/Sell Page. 

Second-Hand Uniform Link 

http://www.subwayexpress.co.nz/
http://www.subwayexpress.co.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/255470058152068/?ref=bookmarks


COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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